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The specialist union for social workers

General Secretary’s Update

John McGowan
General Secretary

j.mcgowan@swu-union.org.uk

This has been another busy period for the 
union and our TU A&R Team.  The advantages 
of having a dedicated and professional team 
of Social Workers providing advice/guidance 
and representation is why the majority of 
members join BASW and SWU.  The growing 
membership has seen more and more 
demands put on the team, but fundamentally 
the support offered to members and the quality 
of the representation continues to be second 
to none.  The Trade Union A&R Team continue 
to provide a quality service to members 
despite the increase in referrals and staffing 
challenges.  The team are exceptionally 
dedicated and without them we would not have 
a union.  They all work ceaselessly behind the 
scenes and have a huge impact on creating 
change for the members who seek their 
knowledge and assistance.
 
Last year’s World Social Work Day Assignment 
Competition was a great success and I am happy 
that this will be continuing this year.  The quality 
of entrants last year was excellent and hopefully 
interest will remain high once more.  Please 
share with as many Social Work Students as 
possible.  Once more the GFTU will be assessing 
the assignments, along with SWU Executive 
members and Shahid Naqvi, PSW Editor. 

If you have not done so already, please get 
your friends and colleagues to sign up to 
SWU. We consider this to be a bargain at 
only £20 annually with BASW Membership, 
and £10 for students.  Not only is employment 

representation guaranteed (which is not the 
case if you only have BASW 

membership) 

but we have additional 
benefits for members.

We are still recruiting 
for two new Executive 
members covering 
Scotland and Wales.  All 
candidates for election 
must be nominated 
by another Member 
of the union.  SWU is 
encouraging applications from Students/ Newly 
Qualified Social Workers and black, Asian, 
and minority ethnic (BAME) who are currently 
under-represented on the National Executive 
of SWU.  Information about the Executive roles 
for each vacancy can be found at:
https://www.basw.co.uk/jobs/work-with-us 

It was delighted to have Paul Laverty the 
writer of I, Daniel Blake contact me last week 
to advise that SWU will be credited on the 
new Ken Loach movie Sorry we missed you. 
I really enjoyed consulting with Paul on the 
movie and providing the writer some additional 
opportunities to engage with social work 
services and supports. 

Finally, the Annual Statement on the finances 
which is sent to members is now complete 
for another year.  To download the Annual 
Statement for 2018 please follow this link:
https://www.basw.co.uk/social-workers-union/
swu-governance/reports-and-statements 
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The International Federation of Social Workers 
(IFSW) and Bath Spa University Centre for 
Health and Cognition (in association with 
Ulster University Social Work Department) 
have agreed a Memorandum of Understanding 
which will form the basis of a new research 
partnership aiming to shine a spotlight on 
the everyday working environment of social 
workers around the world.

Working through IFSW member organisations 
and social media, it is planned to undertake a 
pilot global study of social workers during 2019 
and to produce a fi rst report in 2020, linked 
to the report of The Global Agenda for Social 
Work.  The report will be launched at the global 
social work conference in Calgary, Canada in 
July 2020.

Dr Jermaine M Ravalier of Bath Spa University 
has undertaken two major workforce surveys 
in association with the British Association 
of Social Workers (BASW) and the Social 
Workers Union (SWU) in the United Kingdom.  
The outcomes have been highly infl uential 
politically, professionally and managerially, 

Working Conditions

James, John and Jermaine at Parliament

being the subject of a debate in the UK 
Parliament and wide publicity.  In the fi rst 
instance the global survey will draw heavily on 
those tested research instruments but will also 
include a few questions of global relevance.

IFSW World President Silvana Martinez has 
undertaken research on the wellbeing of social 
workers in Latin America.  She commented: ‘I 
am pleased and excited that IFSW is launching 
this signifi cant global research project with 
Bath Spa University.  Social workers cannot 
provide effective services for some of the most 
vulnerable people in the world unless they 
are respected by their employers and have a 
positive a working environment.  This research 
will shine a spotlight on the reality of social 
work worldwide.’

IFSW Secretary General, Rory Truell, 
commented: ‘Social workers are absolutely 
crucial to social development and social 
cohesion everywhere in the world.  They 
also make a very signifi cant contribution 
to the achievement of the UN Sustainable 
Development Goals.  Yet it is shocking that 
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Monthly ebulletins 
Monthly ebulletins are emailed to all SWU 
members. If you are not receiving this then 

please check what email address we have.  
The ebulletins are also published 

on the web site.

If you have not done so then please follow us on Facebook and Twitter - we are planning to post and 
tweet regular updates about the work and developments of the Social Workers Union. 

SWU can be found on the following: 

Twitter:	 SWU_UK

Facebook:	 www.facebook.com/socialworkersunionuk/

Internet:	 www.swu-union.org.uk

Social Media

there is no comparative data about the real 
working conditions of social workers around the 
world.  Over the coming years, this partnership 
will provide reliable information about social 
workers and their working environments 
to inform national and international policy 
development.’

Dr Jermaine Ravalier is Reader in Work 
and Wellbeing (Psychology) and co-directs 
the Centre for Health and Cognition at Bath 
Spa University.  He commented: ‘Bath Spa 
University is very pleased to have formed this 
partnership with IFSW to look at the hugely 
important questions surrounding the working 
environment of social workers, building on our 
previous work with the British Association of 
Social Workers and the Social Workers Union.  
Research shows clearly that a poor working 
environment damages the health and wellbeing 
of social workers and is also bad for the people 
who use social services.  We intend to build 
partnerships with universities and social work 
associations around the world as we develop 
this research into a truly global study of this 
long-neglected area, which is of such great 
importance to the world.’

Ruth Allen (Chief Executive, BASW) and 
John McGowan (General Secretary, SWU) 
commented: ‘Our excellent partnership with 
Bath Spa University has generated research 
which provides the foundation for our national 
campaign for better working conditions 
for social workers.  We anticipate that the 
global research will help us all understand 
the similarities and differences in contexts, 
achievements and struggles of social 
workers by publishing data and stories.  It will 
undoubtedly strengthen global social work 

solidarity and the International Federation.’   
McGowan highlighted that ‘the research has 
come a long way since the early discussions 
between Bath Spa and SWU which led to the 
initial research and subsequent interventions.’ 

IFSW is the global body for the social work 
profession.  The Federation and its national 
members in 126 countries strive for social 
justice, human rights and inclusive, sustainable 
social development through the promotion of 
social work best practice and engagement in 
international cooperation.  IFSW has been 
granted Special Consultative Status by the 
Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) 
of the United Nations and the United 
Nations Children’s Fund (UNICEF).  IFSW is 
working with the World Health Organization 
(WHO), the Office of the United Nations 
High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) 
and the Office of the United Nations High 
Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR).  
IFSW has a close working relationship with the 
International Association of Schools of Social 
Work and the International Council for Social 
Welfare.

Links

IFSW www.ifsw.org

Dr Jermaine Ravalier https://www.bathspa.
ac.uk/our-people/jermaine-ravalier/

BASW/SWU campaign for better working 
conditions https://www.basw.co.uk/campaign-
milestones/

UK social workers: working conditions and 
wellbeing report (Ravalier) 



Voice: the Union 
for Education 
Professionals 
represents the whole of 
the education workforce 
plus early years and 

childcare professionals across the UK, including 
teachers, headteachers and lecturers; teaching 
assistants, technicians, bursars, administrators 
and other support staff; nursery staff, early 
years teachers, nannies and students.

History of Voice
Voice was founded in 1970 as the Professional 
Association of Teachers (PAT) by two teachers 
who, during an era of frequent strikes and 
industrial unrest, were greatly concerned by the 
effect of strikes on pupils and their education. 
They gathered together a group of teachers 
committed to the principle of seeking resolution 
without taking strike action. In 1982, a group 
of like-minded nursery nurses established the 
Professional Association of Nursery Nurses 

(PANN), which become a section of 
PAT in 1995.

The General Federation of Trade Unions (GFTU) concentrates 
on servicing the needs of specialist unions.  It does this 
by providing courses, creating international union links, 
parliamentary links, undertaking research for its affi liated 
Unions and providing ongoing support and assistance to all members with additional support for 
General Secretaries. 

The GFTU has 30 affi liates with a membership of just over 250,000 and describes itself as the 
"federation for specialist unions."  The GFTU offers a range of courses, from foundation to more 
advanced with the majority free for SWU members.  The new training catalogue is available with 
even more courses covering a range of topics: www.gftu.org.uk

John McGowan, SWU General Secretary sits on the GFTU National Executive Governing Body 
with a committee elected to meet regularly to manage the work of GFTU.  SWU is a proud 
member of the General Federal of Trade Unions (GFTU).  This section will provide an opportunity 
to meet some of the other unions affi liated to the GFTU.

Meet the Voice: The Union for Education Professionals with information provided by Deborah 
Lawson, Voice General Secretary:

General Federation of Trade Unions

The force of argument, not the argument of force

Voice recognises and promotes the benefi t 
of trade unions to employees and employers, 
fostering and promoting good working 
relationships.  

Voice believes the core purpose of unions 
in a modern society is not only to protect 
their members and negotiate improvements 
in their pay and conditions, but also to 
promote professional standards and engage 
constructively with all stakeholders and 
employers for the benefi t of pupils, colleagues 
and the profession. 

Working relationships can falter and 
breakdown, but Voice believes that hostility 
toward management, employers and 
colleagues is counter-productive and is 
something which Voice does not tolerate or 
promote in pursuance of resolution. Voice 
prefers the force of argument rather than the 
argument of force. We believe in the power 
of negotiation, protest and legal action over 
industrial action. 
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While we recognise and reserve our legal right, 
and respect the right of others, to take part 
in lawful industrial action, we do not support 
strikes or other forms of industrial action that 
are damaging to education or to the interests 
or welfare of those children, pupils and 
students in our care. We believe this position 
provides professionals with the opportunity 
for reasoned discussion, negotiation and 
compromise. 

Industrial action, the threat of it, or a hostile or 
intimidating approach to negotiation, is not only 
destructive, it sends the wrong message about 
the profession and education to pupils and 
the public.  It does not promote the image of a 
professional education workforce and serves 
as a poor example to pupils.  Avoiding such 
tactics promotes professionalism.  

Teaching and childcare are great professions, 
although the erosion they have endured from 

external and political sources has 
taken a toll on their 

position in society, at a time when education 
is seen as the silver bullet which will improve 
social mobility and a multitude of social welfare 
issues.
  
Public perception of education and the 
teaching and childcare professions is in the 
doldrums.  It is therefore essential to make the 
case to regain the public’s respect, and central 
to this is professional conduct, including in 
negotiation with employers and school leaders.  
 
As we modernise, we aim to eliminate 
negative perceptions about trade unions and 
promote the benefits of positive engagement 
and the achievement of harmonious working 
relations.  Voice enjoys positive relationships 
and recognition with schools across all phase 
of education, including private day nurseries, 
colleges, academies, or independent or local 
authority schools.  

Deborah Lawson
General Secretary

Voice

Deborah Lawson, Voice General Secretary
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We are now just a few days away from our 
fourth SWU Union Contact Induction Day 
which is taking place in Manchester on 2nd 
March - more on this event will follow in our 
next Newsletter.

Induction Days are a great way to fi nd out 
about our Union Contact Scheme and gives 
SWU members an opportunity to play a vital 
part in the growth and progress of our Union 
by being the face of SWU in your workplace, 
university or student placement.

Whilst we have a full-time team of Advice 
& Representation Offi cers who deal with 
complex employment issues, and who are 
all themselves social workers, we have less 
of a presence “on the ground”, and this is 
where the SWU Union Contact becomes 
an important member of our team.  You 
will promote and encourage membership 
amongst colleagues and teams, and you’ll 
be provided with all the relevant resources 
to do so.  You’ll receive regular updates and 
support, have opportunities to undertake 
further training and be involved in SWU 
activities, such as marches, rallies, branch 
meetings - as much or as little as your time 
will allow.

Activism takes shape in many forms and 
whilst the atmosphere of a large gathering is 
exhilarating, it’s equally important to provide 
information to colleagues, put posters on 
noticeboards and promote campaigns around 
working conditions and service-user support.  

We value our Union Contact Team and if you 
like the sound of it please drop me a line at 
carol.reid@swu-union.org.uk for more details.

BASW/SWU Branch Meetings:

For me, its diffi cult to remember a time 
when I wasn’t involved in a Union in some 

way or another, and one of the best 
starting points is your 

Union Contact Scheme

local branch meeting.  SWU is developing 
links with BASW who already have several 
branches throughout the UK, and we are 
keen to promote and develop them, and to 
encourage SWU & BASW members to attend.  

Branch meetings are a great way to meet like-
minded people, plan and develop activities 
and campaigns, hear inspirational speakers 
and advance your own skills and knowledge.  
Attendance at branch meetings and events 
also counts towards your CPD.  Some 
branches are well established, and others are 
in their infancy, but all will welcome your input 
and support.

Again, please contact me if interested in 
getting involved.

Carol Reid,
National Organiser & Union Contact 

Scheme Manager
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Get involved with the union and ask a colleague to join BASW and SWU. 
Professional Association and Full Union Cover at a very reasonable cost. 

Remember to ask your MP to raise questions and issues.  We continue to campaign and lobby 
government over funding - for several employment improvements.  Rising demand and caseloads 
impact the effectiveness of social work; thus a greater workforce is clearly needed. 

Social workers also need a reduction in time consuming administrative tasks, greater IT support and 
better support from employers. Reflective supervision should be ingrained in social work practice 
and education.  Find out how you can get involved further with SWU and email:
kevin.viney@swu-union.org.uk

Some examples of recent Social Work-related questions in parliament.

Nadhim Zahawi The Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for Education

The department publishes information on looked after children, child protection 
plans and children in need in local authorities, including those within the Greater 
Manchester area, in the Local Authority Interactive Tool. This can be found here:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/local-authority-interactive-tool-lait.

Help us to create better working conditions

There have been some very interesting 
developments with the SWU Working 
Conditions Campaign.  The International 
Federation of Social Workers, IFSW, is now 
involved with Dr. Jermaine Revalier of Bath 
Spa University, who is the author of the report 
into Working Conditions for Social Workers and 
conducted the research into this.

In fact his updated research showed that Working 
Conditions for Social Workers were worse than 
they were a year ago, when he produced his 
original report.  This means that the issue of 
Working Conditions for Social Workers will now 
become a global issue as well as a UK issue.

Nancy Platts from Campaign Collective will be 
writing to selected Councillors about these issues.  
Further one to one meetings with interested MPs 
will be arranged.  There will be a follow up on 
promises made by MPs we have previously met, 
most notably Clive Betts MP, Labour, who offered 
to arrange a backbench debate on Working 
Conditions in the House of Commons.  You may 
remember that last year Lord Kennedy led a 
debate in the House of Lords on this. 

Update from SWU President
The briefing papers for MPs and one for 
Councillors have been updated in line with 
the updated research by Jermaine.  We are 
discussing the possibility of utilising SWU 
members as Parliamentary Ambassadors 
to meet MPs in their own constituencies to 
discuss the situation in their own work place 
along with the research findings.  Nancy 
felt this could be particularly effective as 
MPs want to keep their own constituents 
happy.  As you can see there is a lot going 
on with the Campaign.  As always I will keep 
readers of the SWU Newsletter informed of 
further developments.  It has to be said that 
some of our Parliamentary work is inevitably 
been overshadowed by Brexit.  I would like 
to thank Jermaine Ravalier, who conducted 
the Research, Nancy Platts from Campaign 
Collective and our own General Secretary, 
John McGowan for their hard work in 
developing this very important Campaign into 
Working Conditions for Social Workers.
 

James Birchall
President, SWU
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There are a range of factors that contribute to trends in demand for children’s social care including 
deprivation in different local authorities. The most deprived local authorities have more looked after 
children (per 10,000 0-17 year olds), and these rates have grown faster, than the least deprived 
local authorities. The most common factors that present themselves in children’s social care 
assessments are domestic abuse and mental health. Data on this is available in Table C3 of 
statistical release ‘Characteristics of children in need 2017-18’ at:
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/characteristics-of-children-in-need-2017-to-2018.

In preparation for the Spending Review, to help ensure decisions are based on the best available 
evidence, the government is working with the sector to develop a sharper and more granular picture 
of demand for children’s services.

Edward Argar The Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for Justice

I can offer my hon. Friend the reassurance that we are working extremely closely 
with colleagues across Government to do that. We often see that some of the 
young people who end up in the criminal justice system have come from homes or 
families where they have witnessed domestic abuse. It is incumbent on us all to do 
all we can to tackle that.

Geoffrey Clifton-Brown Conservative, The Cotswolds

The Public Accounts Committee held an inquiry into children’s social services 
yesterday. Does my hon. Friend agree that domestic violence is one of the key 
causes of the growth in the number of children being taken into care in local 
authorities? Will the Department work closely with the Department for Education to 
ensure that children’s social services have the information and finances that they 
need to deal with that growing problem?

Rebecca Long-BaileyShadow Secretary of State for Business, Energy and 
Industrial Strategy, Member, Labour Party National Executive Committee

To ask the Secretary of State for Education, what assessment he has made of the 
reasons for the increase in the number of looked after children, child protection 
plans and children in need throughout (a) Salford and (b) Greater Manchester in 
the last five year.

Caroline Dinenage Minister of State (Department of Health and Social Care)

The Government is working alongside stakeholders in the adult social care sector 
to ensure there is the right number of people, with the right skills, knowledge and 
values to meet increasing demand, and deliver high quality, person-centred care 
and support.

In recognition of this, on 12 February the Government launched a new national 
adult social care recruitment campaign.  The campaign, ‘Every Day is Different’, showcases how 
rewarding and varied social care careers can be, with opportunities for progression and professional 
development. The campaign will run across February and March and raise the image and profile 
of the sector and encourage people with the right values to apply for current vacancies.  The 
Government also continues to work with its delivery partner Skills for Care to provide a range of 
resources and practical toolkits for providers to help attract, train and retain staff.

The upcoming Social Care Green Paper will set out the Department’s proposals for reform of the 
sector to put it on a more sustainable future footing. This will include a vision for workforce 

and proposals to boost recruitment and retention in the longer term.
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Caroline Dinenage Minister of State (Department of Health and Social Care)

Skills for Care estimated that, in 2017/18, there were up to 82,500 jobs held by 
workers with a European Union nationality who would be eligible to apply to the EU 
Settlement Scheme or for pre-settled status.

Skills for Care’s published these estimates in September 2018, in their report, ‘The 
state of the adult social care sector and workforce in England’. This can be found 

at the following link:  https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/NMDS-SC-intelligence/Workforce-intelligence/
publications/The-state-of-the-adult-social-care-sector-and-workforce-in-England.aspx

The Prime Minister announced on 21 January 2019 that, as of 30 March 2019, all applications to the 
settlement scheme will be free.  Additionally, where individuals have applied, or do apply, before that 
date, and are charged an application fee, then this fee will be refunded to them.

The Department has undertaken a targeted communications campaign with stakeholders, 
employers, charities and representative bodies in the care sector.  This is to ensure that as many 
of our EU workforce are aware of the straight forward and user-friendly scheme that allows them to 
secure their long-term rights to stay and work in the United Kingdom after we leave the EU.

Paul Farrelly Labour, Newcastle-under-Lyme

To ask the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, what progress he is making 
to increase the recruitment and retention of staff in the social care sector.

Jo Stevens Labour, Cardiff Central

To ask the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, what estimate his 
Department has made of the number of EU citizens in social care who will need to 
apply to the EU Settlement Scheme.

Mike Amesbury Shadow Minister (Work and Pensions) (Employment)

Does the Secretary of State recognise that children’s services are now at crisis 
point and that there will be a £2 billion - £2 billion! - shortfall by 2020?

James Brokenshire The Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local 
Government

We are spending around £1 billion more than at the start of this Parliament.  Some 
£84 million is added into the settlement to ensure that we drive quality and support 
in the knowledge that, yes, there are pressures.  I hope that the hon. Gentleman 
will recognise the additional £410 million that has been committed to children’s and 

adult social care in response to the good work that is going on and some of 
the pressures.
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A document published by the Department 
for Education threatens to dilute or remove 
altogether a number of significant protections 
for children in care, care leavers, children who 
have run away or gone missing from care and 
remanded children.  It wrongly claims to clarify 
statutory guidance in children’s social care – by 
framing as ‘myths’ common understandings 
and interpretations.  That is why my charity 
has applied to the High Court to launch judicial 
review proceedings to have the document 
quashed.

One part of the guide risks radically changing 
social worker roles in fostering.  It states 
children in a stable, long-term foster placement 
(the legal definition of this is not given) and 
their foster carers do not each have to have 
their own social worker.  This is despite 
separate regulations (secondary legislation) 
and separate statutory guidance setting out the 
respective roles of supervising social workers 
and the child’s social worker.  The guide 
acknowledges “the potential risks to children 
and young people” and states the DfE will work 
with a “small number of local authorities” to 
“explore creative approaches” but this doesn’t 
mitigate the fact that the advice it gives doesn’t 
follow the existing statutory framework.

A freedom of information request we made 
to Ofsted shows the regulator shares our 
concerns.  An email from a senior Ofsted 
official to the DfE’s innovation programme 
said that merging the two social worker roles 
would be “removing a significant safeguard 
for children in foster care”.  Ofsted also told 
the DfE that “The interpretation of all local 

authorities to date of the statutory 
guidance is to have two 

SWU is delighted to support Article 39 and be active promoting the changes 
they are seeking.  We have already pledged our support with SWU General 
Secretary active in the campaign:

https://article39.org.uk/2018/09/04/article-39-and-others-urge-withdrawal-of-myth-busting-guidance-
on-care-system/

social workers - one supporting the child and 
the other the foster carers”. 

SWU members may recall that piloting the 
merger of the two social worker roles was 
one of the planned uses for the exemption 
clauses in the Children and Social Work Bill.  
The clauses would have allowed councils to 
opt-out of their statutory duties in children’s 
social care.  Peers voted the clauses out of 
the Bill, but they were reinstated in a revised 
form in the House of Commons.  Unable to 
quell the huge opposition, the then Education 
Secretary Justine Greening finally abandoned 
the clauses by adding her name to deletion 
amendments tabled by Shadow Ministers.  
That was in March 2017.  Ofsted told us the 
meeting that led to the ‘myth busting’ guide 
took place in 2017.  It was convened by the 
innovation programme and was attended by 
‘Partners in Practice’ local authorities and 
Ofsted.  We don’t yet know whether this was 
linked to the soon-to-be scrapped exemption 
clauses, or a new initiative.

As with the exemption clauses, large numbers 
of social work organisations - including BASW, 
SWU and the Association of Professors of 
Social Work - perceive the ‘myth busting’ guide 
as a serious threat to children’s rights.  Fifty 
organisations and social work experts wrote to 
the Children’s Minister, Nadhim Zahawi, asking 
him to withdraw parts of the guide which are 
inconsistent with current statutory obligations. 
The Minister refused.

The guide contains 10 questions overall.  Each 
answer gives advice on what existing statutory 
guidance says and what the guidance allows. 
It’s the second part which cash-strapped 
councils will focus on, because it constitutes 
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offi cial guidance on minimum statutory 
obligations.  The guide’s introductory text 
states DfE lawyers have approved its contents.

As well as defending the statutory basis of 
separate social workers for children and 
their foster carers, our judicial review claim 
challenges the DfE’s assertions that:

Social workers do not have to lead • 
assessments of children who automatically 
gain ‘looked after’ status and protections 
when remanded to custody;

Councils do not have to offer a return home • 
interview to children who have run away or 
gone missing; 

Personal advisers appointed to advise and • 
support young people leaving care can take 
on the local authority’s duties in respect of 
‘Staying Put’ arrangements - where 18 to 21-
year-olds can continue living with their foster 
carers;

Social workers only have to make one visit a • 
year to foster carers looking after a child for 
more than a year;  

Social workers can decide to visit children in • 
long-term foster placements as little as twice 
a year.

England’s fi ve largest children’s charities have 
reported local authority children’s services 
suffering a 29% cut in central government 
funding over the past eight years.  In the best 
of times, statutory duties can be the difference 
between a child getting the help they need, and 
not.  When councils are so tightly stretched, as 
they are now, the obvious danger is that they 
will grasp this advice from central government 
as another means of trying to balance their 
books.  It is illuminating that none of the 
‘myth busting’ questions seeks clarifi cation 
on whether councils can offer more support 
to children, young people and their families.  
We take no pleasure in bringing this case, 
and there is an inevitable fi nancial risk, but 
we don’t believe it should be left to individual 
children and young people to shoulder such a 
challenge.  This year is the thirtieth anniversary 
of both the Children Act and the United Nations 
Convention on the Rights of the Child.  Could 
we have imagined three decades ago that 
state support to vulnerable children and young 
people would be so precarious today, in a 
country which continues to boast the world’s 
fi fth richest economy?
 

Carolyne Willow
Director of Article 39
www.article39.org.uk

Come and join the SWU Executive
We have two seats to fi ll at our table - would you like to join us?  Read our adverts on the following page.
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Call for Nominations
SWU Executive Committee

The Social Workers Union (SWU) is the trade union 
dedicated to representing the interests of social 
workers and the social work profession.

There is currently a vacancy for a Scotland 
Representative.  All candidtates for election must be 
nominated by another member of the union.  The 
National Representative from Scotland nomination 
must be by a member within the relevant nation.

To stand for election a candidate must meet the 
conditions set out in Bye Laws 1.4 and 1.5, a copy of 
the SWU rules can be found at www.swu-union.org.uk

The Executive Committee is made up of nine members 
(at least one member each from England, Northern 
Ireland, Scotland and Wales) and up to five others (UK 
representatives).  The President of the union is elected 
by the executive from the UK representatives.

SWU encourages applications from Students/Newly 
Qualified Social Workers and black and minority 
ethnic (BME) who are currently under-represented 
on the National Executive of SWU.

Information regarding terms of office for this vacancy 
can be found at www.swu-union.org.uk

Candidates must complete a nomination form.  The 
closing date for receipt of nominations is Friday 
29th March 2019.  The full timetable for elections can 
be found at www.swu-union.org.uk

Completed nomination forms must be accompanied 
by an election statement of no more than 500 words 
together with a head and shoulders colour photograph 
in a TIFF or JPEG format.  These should be sent via 
email to: swu-admin@swu-union.org.uk.  Please note 
that nominees need to provide full contact details 
including a telephone number and email address.

Nomination forms and role descriptions are available 
from the SWU website at www.swu-union.org.uk or via 
email from swu-admin@swu-union.org.uk (0121 389 
9248).

If you have any general queries about this process 
please contact the SWU Administration Manager on 
0121 389 9248.

(1 x Scotland representative)

Call for Nominations
SWU Executive Committee

The Social Workers Union (SWU) is the trade union 
dedicated to representing the interests of social 
workers and the social work profession.

There is currently a vacancy for a Wales 
Representative.  All candidtates for election must be 
nominated by another member of the union.  The 
National Representative from Wales nomination must 
be by a member within the relevant nation.

To stand for election a candidate must meet the 
conditions set out in Bye Laws 1.4 and 1.5, a copy of 
the SWU rules can be found at www.swu-union.org.uk

The Executive Committee is made up of nine members 
(at least one member each from England, Northern 
Ireland, Scotland and Wales) and up to five others (UK 
representatives).  The President of the union is elected 
by the executive from the UK representatives.

SWU encourages applications from Students/Newly 
Qualified Social Workers and black and minority 
ethnic (BME) who are currently under-represented 
on the National Executive of SWU.

Information regarding terms of office for this vacancy 
can be found at www.swu-union.org.uk

Candidates must complete a nomination form.  The 
closing date for receipt of nominations is Friday 
29th March 2019.  The full timetable for elections can 
be found at www.swu-union.org.uk

Completed nomination forms must be accompanied 
by an election statement of no more than 500 words 
together with a head and shoulders colour photograph 
in a TIFF or JPEG format.  These should be sent via 
email to: swu-admin@swu-union.org.uk.  Please note 
that nominees need to provide full contact details 
including a telephone number and email address.

Nomination forms and role descriptions are available 
from the SWU website at www.swu-union.org.uk or via 
email from swu-admin@swu-union.org.uk (0121 389 
9248).

If you have any general queries about this process 
please contact the SWU Administration Manager on 
0121 389 9248.

(1 x Wales representative)
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Social Work England have scheduled a series of events over the coming weeks to consult on 
reshaping social work standards.  This will include the rules that will govern the way the new regulator 
will work and the standards they will expect from social workers and education and training providers.  
The rules will include registration, education and training, and fi tness to practice.  Social Work England 
are proposing new professional standards for social workers and a phased change to education and 
training standards.  This consultation is due to go live in the coming weeks.

Social Work England will be holding events on the following dates:

London - 6th March 2019    •    Plymouth - 13th March 2019    •    Salford - 20th March 2019
Newcastle- 21st March 2019    •    Birmingham - 3rd April 2019

Here is a weblink with booking information:
https://socialworkengland.org.uk/consultation-events/ 

Child and Adolescent Psychology for Social Workers 
and Allied Professionals: Applied Perspectives
Gabriela Misca and Peter Unwin

Reviewed by John McGowan, General Secretary, SWU

Have you ever received something surprising which you were not 
expecting?  Something that you didn’t think would make an impact 
on you, but totally did?  This is what happened with the book that I 
received from SWU Member and activist Peter Unwin.  I have not met 
Gabriela yet, but I know Peter very well; a supporter of a Professional 
Association (BASW) and Trade Union (SWU) working together.  
Peter is a registered Social Worker and remains active with a variety 
of campaigns and worthy interventions.  Peter and Gabriela both 
Lecturer at the University of Worcester.

Having studied Psychology in my fi rst degree, and as a long serving Children and Families Social 
Worker, the content of the book and refl ective points ticked all the right boxes as I worked my way 
through the eight chapters and further suggested readings to complement the clear structure of 
the content.  Who would like this book?  Anyone who is interested in broadening their perspective 
on Social Work.  Although specifi cally tailored in relation to working with children and adolescents; 
Misca and Unwin refl ect on the need for “research mindedness” in Social Work education.  They 
offer an invaluable critical analysis of the current knowledge of child and adolescent psychology 
theory and research to help inform best Social Work practice.  Whether a student on a qualifying 
course or an experienced practitioner, this is essential reading for Social Workers and Psychologists 
working with children and adolescents.

Misca and Unwin clearly work well together with shared values and this comes across strongly; 
particularly in the emotional development and attachment sections.  As suggested by the authors 
“Contemporary social work with children and young people is in turmoil and this book will suggest 
that one of the reasons for this turmoil is a lack of psychological understanding about the issues 
behind the behaviours of children and families in today’s fast-changing world.”
 

Book Review

SWE  Social Work England - Diary Dates
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